
From: Amber [mailto:alleshovsky@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, September 19, 2017 7:26 PM 
To: *CI-StPaul_DSIWeb 
Subject: Sound variance 10/7/17 
 
 
Hello,  
My name is Amber Leshovsky. My fiance and I have been planning our wedding for a year and a half. We 
booked the Landmark Center in May of 2016 for our wedding reception on 10/7/17. We have been 
dreaming and planning for our special, once in a lifetime day. Something I have dreamed of as a young 
girl. 
 
I was deeply saddened when I got a call today from Betsy at the Landmark Center that there will be an 
event next to the Landmark Center in the Plaza and they have applied for a sound variance.  
 
 
We were not informed until today of this large, LOUD event that will be going on in the Landmark Plaza 
on 10/7/17 as well. 
I am appalled that I have to be asked when are our toasts for dinner going to be so that the Landmark 
Center can assure our guests will be able to hear?!? Can you think of any worse news to hear as a bride 
in her final weeks of planning?! Something they have worked so hard on.  
 
At this point from my part there is nothing I can do. So, I would hope that you would DENY this sound 
variance so that we can enjoy our special, once in a lifetime day. These festivals/block parties will come 
time and time again. This day, 10/7/17, our wedding day will NEVER come again. It would be the least 
you could do, deny this sound variance request, considering our 220 guests will now be affected with 
road closures(for this block party MN public radio is throwing), difficulty parking and street traffic they 
will endure while trying to get to our reception.  
 
If there is any way I can petition this for our once in a lifetime day, please let me know. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Amber Leshovsky 

mailto:alleshovsky@gmail.com

